PATIENT GROUP MEETING AT THROSTON MEDICAL CENTRE
WEDNESDAY 11TH JULY 2012

Present: AH (Business Manager), Dr S P (Partner), S K (Senior Receptionist), DC, RS, NG, IMc, SS, PM, MM, WB, GJ, SJ and JB.
Apologies: SB, JA, DS, BR and VR
AH welcomed every one to the meeting and introductions were made. 
It was agreed that the minutes from the last meeting were correct.

Area’s from the minutes of the previous meeting:

AH thanked BR for providing the practice with the information regarding the shuttle bus this has been displayed in both surgeries and the information was available during the meeting. 

The results of the patient’s questionnaire were given at the last meeting and it was agreed to discuss further at this meeting.
Patient Questionnaire 

Each question from the questionnaire sheet was discussed and it was decided if any thing needed to be changed, added or edited for our next questionnaire.
1. In the past 12 months how many times have you seen a Doctor?
It was decided that this would be changed to: Have you seen a GP in the last year?
2. How do you rate the way you are treated by the receptionists?
It was decided to keep this question.
3. How do you rate the hours the practice is open for appointments?
To keep this question.

4. What additional hours would you like the practice to open?
To keep this question.

5. When you want to see a particular doctor how quickly do you usually get to see the doctor?
To keep this question.

6. When you are willing to see any Doctor how quickly do you usually get seen?
It was decided that this question was irrelevant. 

7. If you need to see a Doctor urgently can you normally get seen the same day?
It as decided that this question should be kept so that the situation can be monitored.

8. Thinking of the times you have phoned the practice how do you rate the following:

Ability to get through on the telephone?
To keep and monitor

Ability to speak to a Doctor when you have a question or need medical advice?
To keep but to also add – If not, what happened?

It was also decided to continue to ask for the gender and age of the patient on the questionnaire.
It was felt we also needed to look at future developments within the practice therefore it was agreed to include the following also in the questionnaire

· Patient’s comments on text messaging, online bookings and prescriptions on line.

· Patient’s feedback if they are aware of all the current services available at the practice.

It was agreed the areas of concern from the results were with

· Telephone access

· GP Access

Action plan – to identify ways to improve telephone and GP Access.
Other comments from patients included:

IMc suggested having a notice in reception informing patients what to do if they’re not happy with the receptionist.
JB suggested weekend surgeries to be available. 

NG said that suggestions to patients are all well and good but patients also need to be practical and not all of their suggestions are feasible. He pointed out that the surgery will not always keep everyone happy.

NG also asked about the 101 telephone number but this is not some thing the surgery uses or knows any thing about.

It was pointed out that One Life in Park Road has the walk in clinic, Minor Injuries Unit and Northern Doctors which is the Out of Hours service (OHH).

It was commented on that access is a huge problem.

SS said that she hasn’t been offered alternatives when trying to book an appointment at Throston Medical Centre.

The following questions were from group members who were unable to be present:
It was suggested to the group to double the amount of questionnaires sent out next time to obtain a better view from the patients. - It was agreed to double the amount next time.

Telephone system
Patients were informed that we are currently in the process of changing the telephone contract from an 0844 number to an 01429 number.

DC commented that this was something she wanted to mention today as she finds this a huge problem.

The question was asked to see if people thought a queuing system was a better option or perhaps an engaged tone would be preferred? 

WB suggested that an engaged tone is better for people using mobile phones.

The majority vote was to have the engaged tone. 

Suggestions regarding advertising included: attaching information to patients prescriptions, notices in the waiting areas, website information, advert in the local newspaper and to attach details of the telephone system to any outbound information being sent to patients. Ann informed the group that it would be approximately 6-8 weeks before the contract would be changed. 

Doctors first 

Information regarding Doctors First was given. The practice is aware that access is a problem and that we do need to improve this. 

SB expressed concerns that patients may be incorrectly diagnosed if not seen face to face. AH informed the group that full training will be given to both clinical and admin staff which will help deal with that.

Action plan – Present draft questionnaire next meeting with agreed questions from today’s meeting and once agreed not to implement until new telephone number is operational and new gp system is in place to be able to use as a comparison to identify if changes have been successful.

The group agreed that we had identified ways to improve the areas of concern and were happy for these to be implemented.

Telephone Consultations
The group were made aware that telephone consultations are available daily at present which are book on the day and there are also pre bookable 48 hours in advance telephone consultation slots with all GP’s. These slots can be used for medication reviews and non urgent clinical questions. Notices are available in reception. 

Nursing Home Reviews 
Nursing homes patients are being visited, patients are having medication reviews carried out and care plans set up if necessary.
AOB

A request was made for dates of the patient group meetings in advance. 

AH will send the dates of the next meetings out with the minutes.
Evening meetings would be preferred by some people but there were also concerns that there were no buses available after a certain time, some people have evening commitments and dark nights could be an issue – agreed to keep during the day.
Other ideas to advertise this patient group forum was word of mouth. AH informed the group that a large amount of people from various age groups had been invited. 

The practice had a visit from the Hartlepool Link team recently and the outcome of their report will follow in the next group meeting. Access was commented on in the report which has already been discussed today. This information goes onto the NHS Choices website and the visit enables patients to become involved. 

DC asked how many GP’s we currently have. Dr S Parker explained that we have 9 GP’s at the practice but unfortunately Dr John and Dr Shinwari will both be leaving us soon. An advert has been placed in the hope of attracting a new GP to the practice.

I Mc asked about cheaper versions of medication and suggested that the cheaper version sometimes doesn’t work. Dr Parker suggested that if there are any concerns then the patient needs to go back to their GP who may suggest going back to their original medication. 
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12.30 – 2.00PM
Wednesday 3rd October – venue Throston Medical Centre

Wednesday 9th January – venue Throston Medical Centre

Wednesday 6th March – venue Throston Medical Centre
A thank you to all who attending the meeting. 

